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Our Community Foundation, Northfield Shares announces new endowment fund supporting Northfield Youth 
Choirs 
 
NORTHFIELD—Northfield Shares, our community foundation dedicated to enhancing the livability of Northfield 
through philanthropy, is excited to announce the establishment of the Cora Scholz Endowment Fund. Created by 
donor Steven Fox, this fund honors Cora Scholz's legacy and will support the Northfield Youth Choirs (NYC) in 
perpetuity. 
 
Cora Scholz and Judy Bond founded NYC in 1986. The choir began with 28 singers and has grown to over 200 
participants today. Scholz, a beloved figure in Northfield, is celebrated for her contributions to the musical 
community. 
 
“Cora Scholz is a treasure to Northfield, and her role in co-founding the Northfield Youth Choirs is one that should 
be celebrated and remembered,” said Fox. “Creating this endowment in her honor will help ensure the future of 
this vibrant organization that does so much to foster musical development among Northfield’s youth, as well as 
providing a choral outlet for adult singers in the area.” 
 
Scholz, a 1961 St. Olaf College music education graduate with a master’s degree in voice from the University of 
Illinois, returned to Northfield in 1968 with her late husband, Dr. Robert Scholz. Over her career, she taught 
music at various levels, from kindergarten to college. Together with Bond, she established NYC to introduce 
children to choral music and provide enriching performance opportunities for older youths and adults. “Choirs 
are for the singers,” Scholz affirmed, “and singing is a healthy activity.”  
 
Fox, a 1977 St. Olaf graduate, spent four years singing under the direction of Dr. Robert Scholz in the Viking 
Chorus and studied voice with him. Although his professional career was in finance and accounting, Fox has 
always valued his performing arts experiences. A frequent attendee at NYC’s concerts, Fox appreciates the 
organization's contributions to the Northfield community. 
 
“NYC is a worthy organization with amazing staff,” said Fox. “I wanted to honor Cora, and this is an open fund to 
which others can contribute—and hopefully they will.” 
 



 

 

Michelle Bendett, NYC’s Creative Director, expressed gratitude for Fox’s generosity. “We’re so grateful for 
Steven’s generosity to NYC, and we’re excited for the possibilities and assurances this fund provides,” said 
Bendett. “It’s our hope that other NYC supporters and alumni will follow Steven’s example and give to this fund 
too.” 

Scholz retired from NYC’s leadership in 2005 but remains an enthusiastic supporter. In 2012, she received 
Northfield’s Living Treasure Award for her artistic contributions. “This is such a gift to the children and singers of 
this community,” Scholz said. “I’m so grateful to Steven Fox for caring about Northfield Youth Choirs enough to 
help it continue forever, which it can do if they maintain good standards for teaching voice, continue to choose 
great musical literature, and provide a welcoming environment for all children.” 

For more information about contributing to the Cora Scholz Fund or leaving your own legacy, contact Northfield 
Shares, info@northfieldshares.org, 507-403-9755. 
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